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July 29, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

This letter transmits an ordinance for King County Council review authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Kent (City) to formally transfer ownership and responsibility for King County drainage facilities and property interests to the City.  It also authorizes the Executive to execute a deed of conveyance in favor of Kent for the property interests.

The City of Kent has annexed a number of unincorporated areas since the 1990s.  Prior to these annexations, King County inspected and maintained a number of drainage facilities within the areas.  These drainage facilities served local residents when the area was unincorporated and have continued to do so since becoming part of Kent.  Since annexation, Kent has been maintaining them under its surface water program.  This agreement formalizes the transfer of facilities and has no fiscal impact to the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.
Until the late 1990s, King County had no policy for formally transferring drainage facilities to annexing or incorporating jurisdictions.  Since that time the county has developed a formal transfer process including:  1) an ILA transferring responsibility for the facilities and any drainage real property interests and providing for additional transfers in the future due to annexations or other reasons; and 2) County Council authorization for the Executive to execute a deed in favor of the annexing or incorporating jurisdiction for the drainage real property interests.  

The proposed ordinance, along with the ILA and deed documents to be executed, complete the administrative process of formally transferring responsibility for all drainage facilities and ownership of all the drainage property interests formerly held by King County in Kent.  The ILA has been approved by city staff and legal counsel, and will be authorized for signature by its legislature.
If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6585.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP

